
UGI UTILITIES RESPONSE TO NTSB INFORMATION REQUEST 
April 3, 2023 

NTSB Request No. 11: Leak history/odor complaints for the last 5 years on S 2nd Avenue between 
Franklin & Penn, and on Cherry St.  For each, list the source of the report, actions taken, and 
conditions found.  Provide pipe inspection reports for all repaired leaks. 

UGI Response: Please refer to Appendix 11a – 5 Year Leak History/Odor Complaints for a summary of 
the 5 year leak history in the requested area. 

The source of each leak report is in the Source column. The actions taken and conditions found are 
described in the Notes from Order Generation and Order Notes from Tech columns. The notes in these 
columns were extracted from the work orders. 

Please refer to Appendix 11b – Pipe Inspection Leak Reports for the pipe inspection reports of repaired 
leaks in the last 5 years within the requested area. 

Pipe inspection reports are only completed for underground leaks. UGI does not require a Pipe Inspection 
Report for leaks associated with above ground facilities.  
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